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The thirty-second Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chair at 1:05 p.m. EDT.

Attendance: Board of Directors
Present - Sandy Bowling, Avelino Gutierrez, Barbara Hague, David Hugel, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Craig Sharkey, and Terry Willert

Absent - Robert Voltmann, Buddy Covert, Rick Craig, Rich Schweitzer,
Bill Leonard made a roll call of the States in which those persons in attendance introduced themselves and advised whether their state was enforcing the UCR for 2008 and status of 2009 mailings.
The agenda was approved.

Avelino Gutierrez established the teleconference ground rules.

Craig Sharkey made a motion to accept the minutes of the September 4, 2008, Board meeting.  The motion passed unanimously.
Dick Henderson provided an update concerning UCR legislation. The technical corrections found in Section 701 (H.R.2095) will either be signed by the President or allowed to become law without his signature.  See Exhibit A.
David Hugel provided the report of the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA). Work is primarily through the Systems Subcommittee and Procedures Subcommittee, publishes notice of meetings in Federal Register.
Frank LaQua provided the report of the Depository Subcommittee. He introduced “Current UCR Depository Practices” document. See Exhibit B.  He also introduced a document showing dispersement of the 2007 UCR revenues for January through April of 2008. See Exhibit C. A 2009 bank account has been opened.  He also provided an update of the UCR last week at a national IRP meeting. 
Bill Leonard discussed a possible new dispersement procedure of 2008 revenues to include additional factors in determining the amounts.

Frank LaQua made a motion that the Board approves the Depository Subcommittee billing donor states for May 2008 through September 2008 for registration year 2007. Motion passed unanimously.

Dave Lazarides provided the report from the UCR System Subcommittee.  Finishing touches are being put on the first UCR Board report, which allows a state to track every carrier that SAFER shows for a state, its base state, and for non-participating states. This report will be available around the first of November. A second report regarding the retreat factor will come later.
Indiana is working with FMCSA and Volpe regarding downloads with inaccurate or unavailable information resulting in the carrier being unable to register.  Georgia is working on building its own system.  

Sandy Bowling provided the report from the Indiana Department of Revenue (INDOR).  The state and the industry websites have been merged into a single site (the industry site). Industry users will log in as a guest user and State staff will log in as usual.  Permitting services will be given access if they have over 200 transactions per year. Northern states that use a different web browser will also be able to access the INDOR site.  A work around has been created for carriers that are unable to register.
Barbara Hague provided the report of the Procedures Subcommittee.  A decision will be presented at the next Board meeting regarding the determination of a principal place of business, and whether a motor carrier with an active MC number is subject to the UCR.  Barbara discussed changes to the Question & Answer document resulting from the letter from the Ohio PUC. See Exhibit D.   Question 3 regarding trash will require further case law study.
The Question & Answer document, the UCR Agreement, and the UCR Brochure will all be updated to reflect recent technical corrections to the UCR statutes. 

Bill Leonard provided the report of the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee.  
Avelino Gutierrez provided the report of the Audit Subcommittee. 
Avelino Gutierrez provided an update of UCR enforcement penalties by state.  See Exhibit E.
Mike Hoeme, addressed issue of carriers obtaining USDOT interstate number for purpose of avoiding fees on intrastate only vehicles. Representatives from other states advised they are experiencing the same problem.  Avelino Gutierrez advised that this issue will be brought back at a later Board meeting.
Future Board Meetings are scheduled for:

November 6, 2008, 12:00 noon to 3:00 p.m. EST

December 4, 2008, 12:00 noon to 3:00 p.m. EST

Tuesday, January 13, 2009, 1 – 5 p.m. CST and Wednesday, January 14, 8-noon CST, in Austin, Texas
The Board adjourned at 1:40 p.m. EDT.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on November 6, 2008

Terry L. Willert
UCR Board Secretary
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